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SUBJECT: Revised Item-Facility Use Agreement between the St. Charles Parish United Way
and the LCTCS for the Benefit of River Parishes Community College
FOR BOARD ACTION

Recommendation: Staff recommends that the Board authorize a revision to the location in a Facility
Use Agreement with the St. Charles Parish United Way to provide training and instruction at 13145
Hwy. 90, Boutte, LA 70039.

Background: During the February 2019 meeting of the Board of Supervisors, the Board authorized the
President and the Chancelior of River Parishes Community College (RPCC) to negotiate and execute a
Facility Use Agreement with the St. Charles Parish United Way to provide training and instruction in
St. Rose at 140 James Drive East. The United Way was unable to obtain ownership of the facility at this
location in St. Rose, but they will close on a property in Boutte located at 13145 Hwy. 90, Boutte, LA
70039, before the LCTCS December Board meeting.

RPCC intends to offer programs at this location for Louisiana Transfer degrees (general education
courses), Instrumentation, PTEC, CAD and Industrial Maintenance/Electrical Helper. RPCC will be
providing servers, computers, lab equipment for introductory Instrumentation and PTEC
programs. They do not plan to offer advanced courses in the technical programs at this location.

Students will attend the advanced courses at the Reserve or Gonzales campuses where these more
complex lab resources are already available. Initially, there will be two full time staff members assigned
to the site, with adjunct faculty providing most instruction. The staff will most likely be existing
employees reassigned to this location. The college proposes to start services at this location for fall
semester 2020 if a favorable agreement is executed.

Fiscal Impact: All costs of acquisition of the facility will be the responsibility of the St. Charles United
Way and they will provide $1,000,000 for renovation of the space for the college’s intended use. The
college will cover the costs of operating this facility from their operating budget.

History of Prior Actions: The LCTCS Board approved the earlier location for this agreement during
the February 2019 meeting,

Benefits to the System: The execution of this agreement will allow the college to offer college-level
training to the citizens of St. Charles Parish.

Approved fo:‘!iecomlﬁ_e_nd}ﬁng to the Board
Dr. Monty Sullivan, President
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